
Council Meeting Minutes- June 12, 2017 

The regular monthly meeting of West Wyoming borough was called to order by Chairman Stavish.  

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call was taken by Secretary Pedley and the following were 

present:  Grescavage, Colarusso, Zaboski, Stavish, Dolan, Mayor Herbert, Solicitor Lukesh, Engineer 

Amato, and Secretary Pedley, Treasurer Kendzor was absent. 

NO OLD BUSINESS 

Chairman Stavish asked for a motion made by Dolan and seconded by Colarusso to approve the previous 

month’s minutes.  Voice vote all in favor.  Motion carried. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Gary Stavish: Chairman-Personnel 

Chairman Stavish announced that the Work Sessions/Council Meetings for July, August, and September 

will be starting this summer.  Meetings will be held the second Monday of the month.  Work Session at 

6:30 and Council Meeting following at 7:30. 

Chairman Stavish asked for a motion made by Colarusso and seconded by Dolan to hire Officer Kyle 

Shumosil.  Voice vote all in favor.  Motion carried. 

After the Executive Session was held, Chairman Stavish asked for a motion made by Dolan and seconded 

by Colarusso to approve the ordinance for WVSA Storm Water Agreement.  Voice vote all in favor.  

Motion carried. 

 

Randy Colalrusso: Public Facilities 

 Councilman Colarusso stated that there was no reading of the Treasurer’s Report due to computer 

crashing. 

DPW are processing yard waste, cutting grass, patching potholes and working on creek repairs for 

upcoming inspection. 

Daniel Grescavage:  Community Development/Recreation: 

 Councilman Grescavage announced that road work repair will begin on June 22 on W. 8th Street. .    This 

is due to the flooding from 2006 that washed away the edge of the road. Kingston Twp. was fixed last 

year and this year will be West Wyoming.   Mt Zion will be the alternative route to use. 

Mike Dolan: Public Safety/Code Enforcement 

West Wyoming Emergency Services responded to fifty-nine alarms in May: 45 EMS calls- 3 engine 

company assists-5 rescue company assists-3 commercial fire alarms- two motor vehicle accidents- one 



open burning complaint.  Hose Co # 1 is currently hiring EMT’s for duty crew positions.  Applications can 

be obtained from any member or by calling 693-3660. 

On Code Enforcement – Received Ken Shefler’s engagement letter.  Ken will be meeting with Ann Marie 

on Tuesday morning to go over complaints on Tripp Street.  Illegal dumping has gotten better after the 

police started issuing citations at the Recycling Area.  There will be additional traffic shifts on the corner 

of Shoemaker and Sixth St.  The police completed training on NRAD Equipment.  We received Penn East 

Pipeline Grant.  AED’s are going to be purchased.   

Called for an Executive Session about the WVSA Storm Water Project.  

Maureen Zaboski:  Administration/Finance, Health and Sanitation 

Councilwoman Zaboski asked for a motion to be made to approve all outstanding bills approved by the 

finance Committee, Motion made by Colarusso and seconded by Councilman Grescavage.  Voice vote all 

in favor.  Motion carried. 

Councilwoman Zaboski asked Solicitor Lukesh to open the bids for the Garbage/Recycling that were 

received.   

Bids that were received:   

County Waste – Bid Bond included  

  2 bags or 3 bags 

1 year    $172,900  

2 years   $345,800 

3 years   $518,700           

  This includes yard waste, solid waste and recyclables 

Drop off Recyclables $125 per pull (every time they empty containers) 

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:  $2,500                      

J P Mascaro -Bid Bond Included 

1 year    2 bags or 3 bags   

Solid Waste  $182,964  

Yard Waste  $26,592  

Recyclables  $44,268   

  Total   $253,824 



Drop off Recyclables $240 per load plus $100 month Rental for drop off recyclable containers   

 Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:   $2,142  

2 years   

Solid Waste  $365,928  

Yard Waste  $53,184  

Recyclables  $88,536  

  Total   $507,648 

Drop off Recyclables $245 per load plus $100 month Rental for drop off recyclable Containers   

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:   $2,142  

3 years   

Solid Waste  $548,892  

Yard waste  $79,776  

Recyclables  $132,804   

  Total   $761,472 

Drop off Recyclables $250 per load plus $100 month Rental for drop off recyclable Containers   

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:   $2,142  

Waste Management Bid and Performance Bond Included 

1 Year   

Solid Waste  $140,580 

Yard waste  $18,612 

Recyclables  $28,908 

Total    $188,100 

Drop off Recyclables $6,000           

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:   $3,400 

 



2 Years  

Solid Waste   $285,384 

Yard Waste  $37,752 

Recyclables  $58,740 

Total   $381,876 

Drop off Recyclables $12,300  

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:    $3,400 

 

3 Years 

Solid Waste  $434,544 

Yard Waste   $57,420 

Recyclables  $89,496 

Total    $581,460 

Drop off Recyclables $18,900  

Curbside Bulk Items twice a year-Maximum 3 items:  $3,400 

As per Maureen paper Shredding by Paper Eaters will be on September 23, 2017 from 9am to 12 noon.  

Face Book is up and running.  Refuse collection 3 citations issued 2 paid. 

Mike Amato:  Engineer  

Coordinating with Penn Dot about Shoemaker Ave.  It is a State Road.  The mound covers sewer and 

mound cannot be removed.  Parking is obstructive. 

Linell Lukesh: Solicitor – Met with WVSA and it will be discussed at the Executive session.  It is a big 

project to reduce Storm Water Pollution.   There are 36 municipalities involved.   

Mayor Joe Herbert: Police Report:  Calls for May: 135 calls, criminal Arrests/Warrants 1, Citations 34. 

Mayor Herbert reminded residents that Wednesday, June 14th is Flag Day and asked everyone to proudly 

display the American Flag. Made mention that Betsy Ross did not receive recognition for sewing the first 

American Flag until 40 years after her death.  Mayor also thanked all who deposited their old worn Flags 

in the receptacle box in front of Boro building.   The ceremony to present the proper American Flag 

burning disposal will take place on Wednesday, June 14th at 7:00.  The public is welcome. 



Mayor gave some advice on how to be aware of the difference between heat exhaustion and heat 

stroke. 

CITIZENS PARTICIPATION 

Carol Waytul- 556 Shoemaker Ave. - On May 25th their house was broken into.  Commented on how 

professional Officer John Bell and Chief Nocera were. Thanked all who helped and said that some 

merchandise was recovered. 

Mary Ann Yorina- 321 Tripp St:  Has a special needs grandchild.  Would like a sign for a special needs 

child erected. 

Renee McGovern- 522 Johnson St- Would like a speed trap. Officers just trained on NRAD and will be 

borrowing equipment from Exeter to monitor speeding.  Mayor Herbert will talk to Chief. 

Motion to adjourn made by Colarusso and seconded by Dolan.  Voice vote all in favor.  Motion carried. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

     

 

 

 

 


